Appendix E-3

Request to Kim Tuttle, New Hampshire Fish and Game Department for further review of
potential project impact on identified T&E species
dtd October 10, 2013



Request for further review re Threated & Endangered NH State listed ...

Subject: Request for further review re Threated & Endangered NH State listed species -
Pembroke Hydro, Suncook River Pembroke & Allenstown, NH

From: Stephen Hickey <sjh@essexhydro.com>

Date: 10/10/2013 3:51 PM

To: "Tuttle, Kim" <Kim.Tuttle@wildlife.nh.gov>

Ms. Tuttle,

Attached please find the NHB database check (NHB File ID: NHB 13-2219%) for the
Webster-Penbroke hydroelectric facility Dam (FERC Exempticn No. 3185) located on the
Suncook River in the towns of Pembroke and Allenstown, NH. The database check found
the existence of the endangered Brook Floater and Blanding's Turtle within the
project boundary as well as the threatened Bald Eagle. The dam is owned by the NH
Water Resources Board and the hydroelectric project is operated by Eagle Creek
Renewable Energy LLC in a strict run-of-the-river mode with minimum flows equal to
10 cfs through the 1,400 foot bypass reach

I've attached the project's FERC exemption as well as a Google Earth map of the
project. Please let me know if you need any additional information in order to make
a determination regarding the project's impact on the listed species.

Thank you,
Steve

Stephen Hickey

Essex Power Services, Inc.

as agent for Eagle Creek Renewable Energy LLC, project operator
55 Union Street, 4th Flocor

Boston, MA 02108

tel: 617-367-0032

fax: 617-367-3796

- Attachments:
Appendix 1-1_Order Granting Exemption dtd Feb 24 1983.pdf 335 KB
Appendix 3-1 Project Map.doc 2.1 MB
Appendix E-2_ NHB T&E Project Review.pdf 1.0 MB
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